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Month when plants and tree spring forth into

                  greenery and new life.   From the word 

                  brezi (pregnant when young).             

YOUR PRESIDENT’S THOUGHTS:
              It is time for you to enjoy a bus trip to the Czech Republic -----here in Texas!   The Bexar CHS is sponsoring a bus tour of the Painted Churches, TCHCC (Czech Center), Weikel’s Bakery (for kolaches), and lunch in Schulenburg.  The cost for members is only $25.00 and $35.00 for guests!  Plan on joining us on March 26th.

 A big “Dekuji” to Willie and Georgie Rainosek, Irene 

                                                             Mazoch, and to the many members, who helped in making the Czech Heritage Dance a big success -------both in promoting our music and culture, and in      making a profit, so that we can carry on with our projects.

May 1st will be our last chapter meeting of the year.  Come join us for the scholarship drawing, folklife business and svacina of kolaches!  

Hope to see you on both days!!!

 Robert Trampota, President

--------------------------------- Cut and Save ------------------------------------------------------------------

Bexar County Czech Heritage Society Calendar - 2011

March 26         - Trip to see the Painted Churches. Contact Larry Jackson 

                               830-626-0836 or ljackson37@satx.rr.com  for more information and   



       to make your reservations.

April 15           -  Battle of Flowers Parade.  

May 1              -  Bexar County CHS General Meeting at 1:30 p.m., at St. Anthony


       de Pauda, 102 Lorenz Lane.  **   Drawing for two $500.00 

                               Scholarships.                  

 **After each meeting, refreshments are served and there is time to visit




with good friends and new friends.

PAINTED CHURCH TOUR:

Everyone, who went on the Painted Church Tour last year, really did enjoy themselves very much.  In addition, we learned about the history of each church from our own special tour guides: Jerry Janicka, Irene Mazoch and from the local people in the area. Larry Jackson, our Vice-President, has completed the plans for this year’s tour on March 26th (Saturday).  A different tour bus company is being used and the charge for the tour will be $25.00 for members and $35.00 for non members.

The Painted Churches at Praha (St. Mary’s Church), Dubina (St. Cyril and Methodius) and Ammannsville (St. John the Baptist) will be visited. A new addition is the church in Moravia, the Ascension of the Lord Catholic Church, which is a very unique painted church that is not normally on a painted church tour agenda.   

 Lunch will be in Schulenburg and is included with the reservation fee.  The tour will end at the Texas Czech Heritage Cultural Center in La Grange.  The Center has exhibits, a library, and a gift shop that has Czech items. After visiting the Czech Cultural Center, we will stop at Weikel’s in La Grange, for those of you who must have those good kolaches. This is a really interesting, informative and fun activity; that you will really enjoy.

For your convenience, we will be departing from two places in San Antonio.  The first will be St. Andrews Convent at 2318 Castroville Road at 7:15 a.m.  The second will be at the Car-Pool parking lot across from the Forum Shopping Center at 7:45 a.m.

The bus holds up to 57 people and there is plenty of room left.  At $25.00 for members and $35.00 for non-members, this is an incredible value, especially for the commentary you will receive on the way.  

For more information or answers to questions, and to make reservations, please contact Larry Jackson by telephone (830) 822-6445 or by e-mail: ljackson37@satx.rr.com .  

Please RSVP by March 18th.  Thank you.

BATTLE OF FLOWERS PARADE:

The Bexar County Czech Heritage Society will be marching in the Fiesta Battle of Flowers Parade on April 15, 2011, which is an earlier date than in previous years. 

 Irene Mazoch and her group of volunteers will march for 2 ½ miles. It’s a lot of fun; and the crowd along the way will call out “Yak se mas” as they walk past. If you are waiting along the parade route, be sure and wave at them; or if you prefer, watch for them on TV.
 

NEWS OF OUR MEMBERS:
CARES AND CONCERNS :    Please continue to remember Sr. Bernadette Hajovsky and  Frank Jasek in  your prayers.  . Also prayers are requested for Emil and Evelyn Matula, and for Lupe Jasek, who is recovering from hand surgery.

GUEST SPEAKERS:

At our previous general meeting, we received an interesting presentation, regarding the Czech Republic / San Antonio science exchange program, from John and Rose Perez. 

This program is a partnership between the Alamo Regional Academy of Science and Engineering and AMAVET, a Czech science youth organization, which was begun in 2009.  In that year, 10 U.S. students toured Prague with 10 Czech students and .in July, 2010, National Science Fair winners in Prague came to an eight day science summer camp in San Antonio, held at UTSA.

According to Rose Perez, this partnership has been very successful and they are working to continue this exchange program.  As most of the Czech students did not speak very much English, John and Rose Perez were hoping to recruit some volunteers from the Czech Society. Contact information has been sent to our President, Robert Trampota. They also recognized Dr. Miroslav Synek, one of our members; who has been a judge for the Alamo Regional Academy of Science and Engineering Fairs.    

Another Czech group of students will be coming to San Antonio the first week of July 2011, and our American Texas students will go to the Czech Republic in 2012. Watch the newspaper, as last year they had two beautiful photographs of the students working on a robotic project.  Exciting, isn’t it!!!  

CONGRATULATIONS:   

One very proud Grandfather, Edmund Kozlovsky, has a granddaughter, Mia Kozlovsky, who attends Keystone School.  Mia was chosen to be a member of the San Antonio Teen Team, and she was one of the featured teens in the Teen Talk column of the San Antonio Express-News on January 28, 2011.  The teens were asked to write about what they were looking forward to the most in 2011.  She is probably one of the reasons Edmund is always smiling.  

MUSICAL ABOUT CZECH IMMIGRANT HERITAGE:
This summer, on the weekends of July 30 – 31 and August 6 – 7, there will be a musical presentation, entitled “The Heart of the Tin Trunk,” to be performed at the Festival Institute Concert Hall in Round Top, Texas.  The play was written by Virginia Mika Leech and is based on her Czech family immigrant heritage. Original songs for Heart of the Tin Trunk were written by writer and entertainer, Dick Smith.

The story is about Teresa, a young college graduate from La Grange, who experiences dramatic scenes from the life of her great-great grandmother, Pavla, as she travels from the Czech lands to Texas in 1889.

Information regarding these performances can be obtained by calling 979-250-1843 or at www.HeartOfTheTinTrunk.com .

Dolores Bueche, Editor  (210) 344-5718 /  buechedm@sbcglobal.net






